
March 10, 2025, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of
the Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors. 
Present: Kevin Bartlett, Brian Brown, Travis Clabbatz, Renee Wagner and Joe Heslop.  
No public was present, so the Public Comment policy was not stated. 
Brian Brown made a motion to adopt the minutes from the February 10th and February 25th

meetings. Travis Clabbatz seconded. No public was present to comment. Motion carried
unanimously.
The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed. Renee Wagner mentioned that the Certified Public
Accountants questioned the review of the bank statements by the Board of Supervisors. The
bank statements were on the table for review by the Board members. The PLGIT account end
of month account summary, the Northwest Saving account, and First National Bank account
statements were attached to the Treasurer’s report. 
Joe Heslop reported that the roads were posted, the crew hauled anti-skid for North East
Township, plowed and salted as needed, serviced trucks and equipment, pushed back snow
banks where necessary, and the grader and road plane had been out for pot holes and washes.
They will work on breaking the beaver dam out of the pipe on Rich Hill Road on Friday.
Ashton Road had a washout that was repaired. The build up of snow and ice on the edges of
the roads was discussed. The shoes were adjusted, but the build up was in other Townships as
well. It was clarified to the Board that the wings on the plow trucks cannot be locked down.  
Nothing to report on Recreation.
Zoning permits were reviewed.  
No Subdivisions were presented. 
Nothing from the Planning Commission.
Kevin Bartlett reported that the Greenfield Township Volunteer Fire Company was
responding to calls at the same pace. Regional paid Emergency Medical Services (EMS) is
now the new topic of Erie County EMS meetings.
Nothing on Zoning Ordinance amendments.   
The comments and notes on the Solar Regulations amendment to the Zoning Ordinance were
reviewed. Kurt Sundberg will be preparing a draft ordinance for review at the meeting on
March 25th. 
The 9000 Williams Road property will be photographed for enforcement action to be taken
through the Nuisance Ordinance. 
The Erie County GAP Funding program “has taken a new direction,” per Jeffery Cooper,
assistant to Brenton Davis. 
A quote from Foringer Property Maintenance LLC for mowing at the Township building,
Greenfield Community Park, Greenfield Township Volunteer Fire Company and the Hornby
Museum was reviewed and accepted. 
An executive session was held from 7:22 to 7:28 for the purpose of discussing a personnel
issue. The Board stated that Jason Heslop would not be required to use vacation time for the
time that he was off with a Doctor’s excuse and not eligible for Short Term Disability. 
No interest in schools or seminars. 
No questions on correspondence. 
No one was present for Final Public Comment. 



Brian Brown made a motion to pay the invoices as presented, Northwest 4363 through 4376,
PLGIT 11974 through 11991. The ACH payments as approved through the month were
documented. Travis Clabbatz seconded. No public was present to comment. Motion carried
unanimously. 
Brian Brown made a motion to adjourn. Travis Clabbatz seconded. No public was present to
comment. Motion carried unanimously. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:29 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner
Secretary


